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Manager’s Message 
(By Bret Howser, Town Manager) 

 

Fall is in the air and along with the season comes that one 

constant in life – change.  And you may have noticed that 

the leaves aren’t the only things changing in Brian Head 

these days.  And while change can sometimes be a bit 

scary, these changes are adding up to a renewed and 

improved Brian Head. 
 

Residents and guests alike are abuzz with praises of our 

new summer recreational feature, Bristlecone Pond.  Any 

evening this summer, passersby were sure to spot dozens 

of folks around the Pond enjoying the fishing, the walking 

trail, the pavilions, and more.  There have been geological 

issues arise as part of the construction process, and Town 

staff is still working closely with engineers and UDOT to 

arrive at a long-term solution for these.  In the meantime, 

there is a temporary fix in place that has been working, re-

vegetation is in the works, and people are enjoying 

themselves with this beautiful new feature. 

 

Brian Head Resort is nearing completion of the new high 

speed lift at Chair 2.  Skiers both locally and in Las Vegas 

and even Southern California are very excited about this 

change.  Along with a myriad of other improvements made 

by the new ownership group the past couple of years, this 

winter promises to be one of  our best ski seasons ever 

(pending cooperation from Mother Nature).    
 

There are also changes being made which are less 

perceptible but have a positive impact nonetheless.  During 

the past year and half, since I’ve been managing Town 

operations, we’ve made significant strides in areas of 

strategic planning and budgeting.  The expenditure of 

Town funds are more transparent than they’ve ever been 

and are clearly linked to goals and service levels specified 

by the Town Council.  The relationship between the Town 

and the Resort is strong, as evidenced by the success of 

such ventures as the joint marketing program.  We have 

fostered a positive business environment helping to attract 

new businesses to Town which provide additional 

activities for our guests.   
 

Admittedly, some aspects of Town operations haven’t 

received the attention they need yet.  One of those is code 

enforcement, which to date has been something we have 

really only addressed as complaints arise.  However, we 

are now adjusting our focus and implementing a consistent 

and proactive approach to enforcing land management 

codes and other Town ordinances.   
 

We have also heard the call from the community for more 

respect of the taxpayer dollar, particularly as it concerns 

employee usage of Town vehicles – and we’re changing 

that too.  In the past, Town employees (who mostly reside 

in Parowan) have been allowed to use town vehicles to 

carpool back and forth to work.  From now on, only 

employees who have emergency response or on-call 

service responsibilities will be allowed to take a vehicle 

down the mountain. This means Town Marshal vehicles 

and no more than two public works vehicles (which need 

to be available for responding to public works emergencies 

such as water line breaks, after hours snow plowing, etc.).  
 

I hope that the members of the Brian Head community are 

excited about the positive change happening in Town.  If 

you’re not seeing the changes you’d like to see, I want you 

to know that I value your opinion and input.  Please come 

see me at Town Hall and share your thoughts with me.  

Together we can shape our community and make Brian 

Head the place we want it to be. 
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Brian Head Town Business License Procedures 
(By Nancy Leigh, Town Clerk) 

 

Who needs a business license? Anyone engaging in business 

in Brian Head, including the sale or offering of any goods or 

merchandise, or performing any service for monetary 

exchange or valuable consideration must be licensed (i.e. 

cleaning services, snow removal companies, property 

managers (who have an outside contract, not as an employee 

of the Home Owners Associations), and concierge services. 
 

Brian Head Town requires all businesses within Town limits 

to be licensed with the following exemptions: 1) State licensed 

contractors - they only need to be licensed in the City where 

they have an office (this includes home-based offices); 2) 

insurance companies; 3) nonprofit organizations; and 4) state-

owned businesses.  These types of businesses are exempt from 

paying fees. 

 

Where do I get a Business License? Download an 

application from our website at www.brianheadtown.utah.gov 

or obtain an application at the Brian Head Town Offices at 56 

N Hwy 143 (PO Box 190068), Brian Head, UT  84719.  Our 

office hours are Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 

p.m. (excluding holidays).   
 

Business License Fees: 
 

 New Application (all businesses except nightly rentals)        $  80 

 Renewal Application (all businesses except nightly rentals)  $  40 

 New Application (for nightly rentals)                         $160 

 Renewal Application (for nightly rentals)                   $  80 
 

How long does the licensing process take?  New business 

owners should allow 30 days for their license to be processed, 

but it may take additional time if inspections are required. All 

fees are due at the time of application. The business license 

application will be sent to the different departments for 

ordinance compliance.  If an application is denied or, if the 

licensed business never begins operation, all fees, less a $25 

processing fee, will be refunded. 
 

Do I need an inspection before I receive my business 

license?  New applications may require an inspection from the 

Town’s building/fire departments, depending on the type of 

business identified on the application. Nightly rentals of 

cabins and/or condominiums will require a fire inspection.  An 

inspection list is available on the Town’s website or at the 

Town Hall. An inspection fee is assessed at the time the 

application is submitted. 
 

When does the license expire/when do I renew my license 

each year?  Licenses expire on September 30
th

 of each year. 

There are no partial or half-year licenses issued.  The Business 

Licensing Officer will be sending out notices of when your 

business license is up for renewal around the first of 

September of each year. Liquor license payments are due 

on or before December 31
st
. 

 

What are the penalties if the payment is late?  If 

payment is not received by the deadline, you may be 

assessed a penalty for late payment.   Liquor licenses are 

due on or before December 31
st
 by close of business. 

Any establishment that has not paid the license fee by 

this date is not permitted by law to serve liquor. 

 

What if my business undergoes changes during the 

year?  If, during the course of the license year, any 

information pertaining to the business changes (i.e. 

location, mailing address, phone number), the licensee is 

required, by law, to notify the Licensing Officer of these 

changes within a ten (10) day period. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS LICENSE lNFORMATION -       
 

The following is required of all new applicants: 
 

 If conducting business under an assumed name 

(dba "doing business as"), register the business 

name with the Utah Department of Commerce. 

(See State Requirements section) 

 Business name, physical and mailing address 

and phone number of business 

 Home address, phone number, and birth date of 

owner or manager (Applicant). Local address 

and phone number of Agent for process of 

service. 

 Federal Tax ID or Social Security number 

 Type of business 

 Sales Tax number and occupational or 

professional license number, if applicable 

 

STATE REQUIREMENTS – Businesses will need to 

register with the Utah Department of Commerce; this 

will register the business along with securing the 

business name.  Those businesses that are conducting 

sales of tangible items are required to obtain a sales tax 

identification number. Nightly Rentals (lodging less than 

30 consecutive days) are also required to obtain a sales 

tax identification number.  Anyone who is applying for a 

liquor license or solicitor's license is required to have a 

criminal background check completed with either the 

Utah Department of Alcohol Beverage Control (alcohol 

licenses) or the Town of Brian Head (solicitor licenses). 

A $10 assessment fee will be charged per person. 
 

For more information call (435) 677-2029.  We’re glad 

to help you through the process! 
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Brian Head Events 

(September, October, and November, 2014) 
 

September 12 & 13 – Annual Red Rock Relay.  Teams of 12 run relay style through 187 miles of southern Utah's most 

stunning landscapes in a journey that starts on Friday morning at Brian Head ski resort and ends sometime the following 

day at the base of Zion National Park. Visit www.redrockrelay.com for more information.  

 

September 13 – Parowan High School Cross Country Invitational.  This race consists of teams from Utah high schools 

all across the state, from St. George to Salt Lake.  Things will kick off in Cedar Breaks Lodge parking lot at 10 a.m. and 

there will be four different legs starting at 10 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 11 a.m., and 11:30 a.m.  The runners will wrap back around 

to end the race back in Cedar Breaks Lodge parking lot.  This is the 2
nd

 year Parowan High School has hosted this event in 

Brian Head.  The fall colors on the mountain should be peaking around this time!   What a sight to see all the runners on the 

mountain along with the beautiful scenery!  
 

September 20 – R’oktoberfest.  This year, in place of the traditional Oktoberfest, Brian Head Ski Resort will be 

presenting Oktoberfest with a new modern twist – its first annual R’oktoberfest!  This event will take place from 11 a.m. to 

11 p.m. on Saturday, September 20
th

.  There is a $10 entrance fee which includes a drink ticket and commemorative mug.  

Kids 12 and under are free.  There will be three live bands, a car show, German food, a huge variety of micro brews and 

activities for kids.  The bands are scheduled to perform as follows:  “Jensen Buck” (12 – 3 p.m.); “Safety Orange” (3 – 6 

p.m.); and “Juniper City” (6 – 9 p.m.).  It will be fun for all – bring the whole family! 
 

September 27 & 28 - Cedar Breaks National Monument Fall Nature Festival.  The fall season brings bursts of color 

and energy to the high mountain country. USA Today described Cedar Breaks National Monument and the surrounding 

area as "one of the top ten places to experience fall colors" in the United States. Special events include activities, 

workshops, and more. We will also celebrate National Public Lands Day, a fee-free day, on Saturday, September 27, with a 

volunteer service opportunity. Call 435-586-0787 for more detailed information. 
 

November 18 - Ullr celebration.  Come join the local residents for the annual Ullr celebration.  It will start at sunset on 

Tuesday, November 18
th

 (no matter what the weather) at the Town Park. This celebration is a sacrificial ritual to Ullr (the 

mythological God of skis and snow) asking for snow!  If you have any old skis or snowboards you would like to sacrifice in 

the bonfire, please feel free to bring them.  
 

November 21 – Brian Head Ski Resort Winter Operations Opening Day (tentatively).  During the winter season there 

will be live music every Saturday (late afternoon).   
 

November 22 – Brian Head Ski Resort Rail Jam Competition.  Come join this fun winter opening day event!  
 

November 27 - Brian Head Resort will be open Thanksgiving Day! 

 

 

 

òSkiing is a dance, and the mountain always leads. ó 
-Author Unknown  

 

http://www.redrockrelay.com/
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TRESPASS LAWS AND PROPERTY OWNER RESPONSIBILITIES 

(By Brad Benson, Deputy Public Safety Officer) 
 

It’s that time of year once again where we see hunters 

heading into our area wearing camouflage or orange 

clothing. The annual deer and elk hunts have already 

begun and the Brian Head Marshal’s Office has had 

several calls relating to hunters trespassing on private 

property. There have been many questions and concerns 

from both property owners and hunters alike in regards to 

what Utah laws are applicable in these cases. Although 

each incident is handled on an individual case by case 

basis, I will attempt to address a few of the more frequent 

questions here. 
 

Some of you may know that I am an avid hunter as well as 

a Hunter Education Instructor for the State of Utah. As an 

Instructor, I attempt to teach my students about game laws 

and spend a significant amount of time addressing trespass 

laws and how to, not only hunt legally, but also hunt 

ethically. It has been my experience that the majority of 

hunters in our area are good, ethical hunters and law 

abiding citizens. Most hunters know the rules and laws and 

never have an incident where they are at odds with 

property owners.  
 

There will always be a few incidents where poor choices 

are made and laws are broken and law enforcement is 

needed. Sometimes the violation is nothing more than a 

simple mistake by an inexperienced hunter or someone 

uneducated as to where they can and cannot legally hunt. 

There are other times where a hunter chooses to knowingly 

trespass onto private property because the temptation of 

harvesting a large buck or bull is too great.  
 

When it comes to trespass laws it is important to realize 

that in order to successfully convict a person of trespassing 

it has to be proven that that person did knowingly enter 

private property owned by another and did not have 

permission to be there. If a hunter is hunting on private 

property, he/she must have written permission from the 

landowner to be there! 
  

Utah consists of about 70% public lands. This fact can 

cause problems when hunters enter the field in areas of 

public lands that surrounds private property. Hunters can, 

without knowledge, enter an area thinking they are hunting 

public lands when in reality they are on private property.  
 

Private landowners need to realize that if they do not want 

hunters on their property they need to take necessary steps 

to mark their property boundaries. This is known as 

“posting.” The best way to post private property is to build 

fences and post signs. From personal experience, I know 

that when I encounter a fenced area anywhere, I begin to 

look for any sign that might indicate that the property is 

private land.  
 

Utah State law states that private land should be posted 

with “no trespassing signs of bright yellow, bright orange 

or florescent paint, clearly displayed at all corners, on all 

streams crossing property lines, on all roads, gates and 

rights-of-ways entering the land or displayed in a manner 

that is visible to a person in the area.” 
  

If private property is not posted, and a person has entered 

or remained in an area without the landowner’s 

permission, that person must be notified (usually by verbal 

communication) that they are trespassing and must vacate 

the area. If that person continues to remain on the property 

after the verbal notification, he/she can then be arrested for 

trespassing. When landowners encounter unwanted hunters 

on their property it is advisable to call local law 

enforcement to respond to avoid any escalation between 

the parties involved.  
 

During hunting season it is common to hear gunshots. 

Many people immediately call the police to report 

someone shooting too close to their cabin or land. It is 

important to report all suspicious gunshots to police and 

have them investigate. Gunshots can be very loud and 

carry great distances in our mountains but are not to be 

taken lightly when it comes to public safety. My advice is 

when in doubt call the Police. 
  

What is the law regarding shooting while hunting? First of 

all safety is the number one goal. Never shoot any firearm 

towards any person, building, vehicle or object not 

intended to be your primary target. There are numerous 

laws pertaining to where and when you can and cannot 

shoot any firearm.  There is not enough time to list all 

firearms laws here but I will address the most often asked 

question in Brian Head. “Where can I legally shoot a 

gun?” Here is the Utah State law in part:  

 

“It is illegal to discharge any firearm within 600 feet of a 

house, dwelling (including camp trailers or tents) or any 

other building or any structure in which a domestic 

animal is kept, or fed including: barn, poultry yard, 

corral, feeding pen, or stockyard.” 
 

Whether you’re a hunter or not you should realize that 

hunting in southern Utah is a major part of our lives. 

Generations of hunters have “taken” to the hills each fall to 

harvest animals to eat and hang on the family room walls. 

Hunting is as much a part of our community as is the 

winter snows. Hunters and landowners must be responsible 

for their actions and treat each other with respect. 

Landowner’s rights should be protected. Hunters should 

not be harassed or prevented from hunting legally. It is 

possible for all to co-exist. We can all get along. BE 

SAFE! 
 



September 2014                           Brian Head Town News                                     Page 5 

 

 
Mr. Brian J. Head, visitor (July 2014) 

 

A Namesake Visits Brian Head Town 
 

Several years ago, Brian Head Town had a visitor from 

England.  His name was Brian Head.  This year, we had 

another visitor named Brian Head!  He wanted to share his 

experience visiting Brian Head and sent the following: 
 

“I am from Fairfax, VA, a suburb of Washington, D.C. I 

first found out about Brian Head, UT when I googled 

myself in college 14 years ago. Since then I have wanted to 

visit Brian Head, UT and was thrilled to finally get the 

opportunity this summer. It was a once in a lifetime 

experience for me and I am thankful that my wife, parents, 

brother and in-laws were able to join me as well. We 

stayed at the Grand Lodge at Brian Head and went all 

over town, taking pictures and buying souvenirs. Suffice it 

to say, if it said Brian Head on it, I took a picture of it. We 

also were able to visit Brian Head Peak and it is a 

breathtaking experience to go to the top.  

 
 

 
Mr. Brian J. Head and Family 

My visit to Brian Head was both surreal and memorable. It 

is a place I have always wanted to visit and my experience 

easily surpassed my expectations.”  

-Brian J. Head 
 

******************************** 

 
2014 Election Information 

 

This year, we have a County election.  You can cast your 

ballot for the following positions: several State positions, 2 

Iron County Commission positions, Iron County Attorney, 

Iron County Sheriff, Iron County Clerk, Iron County 

Auditor, Iron County Recorder, Iron County Treasurer, 

and Iron County Assessor. In addition to the County 

election, Brian Head also has a special election this year.  

On this year’s ballot, you will find a place to vote on 

whether or not to reauthorize (renew) Brian Head’s Parks, 

Art, and Recreation (PAR) tax.   
 

What is the PAR tax?  PAR stands for Parks, Art & 

Recreation.  Sometimes it is called a ZAP or ZOO tax.  

Tourism is a big part of the State of Utah’s economy.  The 

State Legislature has found that recreational and zoological 

facilities and the botanical, cultural, and zoological 

organizations of the state of Utah enhance the quality of 

life of Utah's citizens, as well as the continuing growth of 

Utah's tourist, convention, and recreational industries.  

Utah was the first state in this nation to create and 

financially support a state arts agency, now the Utah Arts 

Council, which is committed to the nurturing and growth 

of cultural pursuits. Where does Brian Head fit into this?  

For the past 8 years we have been receiving PAR taxes to 

help with recreational issues.  All taxable sales pay the 

PAR tax (at the rate of 0.10%). There is certain criteria that 

needs to be met for this tax to be used and Brian Head 

Town receives PAR taxes to help enhance our recreational 

programs (such as our new pond).  If the PAR tax is 

approved, it will be renewed for another ten years. 
 

Since Brian Head Town votes by mail, registered Brian 

Head Town voters will be mailed their ballots 3 weeks 

prior to the election.  Be sure to mail your ballot back by 

November 4
th

!  
 

Note:  There are two write-in candidates for this year’s 

local election.  In order to run as a write-in candidate you 

have to follow certain procedures – you can’t just write 

any name in. Cindy Robinson is running for Iron County 

Clerk and David McIntyre is running for Iron County 

Sheriff.  They have both followed the proper procedures to 

qualify as write-in candidates.  If you want to write in 

either name, or both, you can enter the name(s) on the 

proper write-in line(s).   
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Summer Fun at Brian Head Town 
 

It seems Brian Head Town has had an especially busy 

summer this year.  We’ve had tourists from all over the 

world come and enjoy our little piece of heaven. The 

newly constructed Bristlecone Pond is a big hit!  Hardly a 

day has gone by that there hasn’t been several people out 

enjoying fishing at the pond or walking the trail around the 

pond or enjoying a picnic by the pond.  The Town also 

installed new playground equipment at the Park Pavilion 

area located by the pond.  Several people booked the 

Pavilion area for family reunions throughout the summer.  

And, several of the same people are coming back every 

year.  

 

 

 
 

 

Fun summer days at Bristlecone Pond! 

 

(top picture shows a family cooling off on inner-tubes; 

top right picture shows the new dock at the pond; bottom 

right picture shows the trail around the pond)  

 

 

 

 

 

Another big hit was the “Unplugged” program for kids 

developed by the Cedar City – Brian Head Tourism 

Bureau.  We had several kids stop by to hike to the Brian 

Head Peak and along the Navajo Trail and receive their 

brag badges.  What a fun way to learn and get some 

exercise!  (see the June 2014 newsletter for more details 

about this fun activity) 
 

So far, we have had nothing but good comments about our 

new pond, picnic areas, and park facilities.  Everyone has 

enjoyed our great outdoors!   
 

Ice fishing season is right around the corner.  Brian Head 

Town is working on obtaining a grant for ice rescue 

equipment for our pond.   Please come up and enjoy Brian 

Head year round.  There is tons of outdoor fun for every 

season! 
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News from the Building Department 
(By Rob Dalley, Building Official) 

 

I’m happy to announce building is picking up in Brian 

Head.  Construction of the high speed quad lift at the Brian 

Head Resort is coming to an end and should be ready for 

the winter ski season.  In addition, the Resort is 

remodeling the Giant Steps restrooms and Navajo Lodge is 

redoing its exterior and deck. 

 

 

 

To date, we have 5 brand new cabins being built in Brian 

Head.  One of the cabins will be featured on the National 

Geographic television channel next Spring.  The logs and 

construction crew came from Minnesota.  The film crew 

came from Los Angeles.  The film crew is the same crew 

that films the “Extreme Treehouse” series featured on the 

National Geographic and Animal Planet Channels.   

 

 

 
New Cabin being constructed in Brian Head - to be featured 

on the National Geographic Channel next Spring 

 
Grizzly Bob, Designer and Architect of the Project to be 

featured on the National Geographic Channel  

************************************************************************************************************** 

 

Brian Head Town ATV/OHV Rules and Regulations 
(by Cecilia Johnson, Town Treasurer) 

 

We like to see local residents, tourists, and visitors enjoy what Brian Head has to offer.  We do have some of the most 

spectacular scenery around!  One way to enjoy our views is by driving All-Terrain Vehicles (ATVs) and Off-Highway 

Vehicles (OHVs). ATVs enable the explorer to successfully travel the back roads and OHVs provide ever more opportunities 

to see our scenery. 

There are lots of rules and regulations regarding ATVs/OHVs (i.e. licensing requirements, registration, insurance, equipment 

requirements, etc.).  This article will address some of the local regulations and noise pollution and how it relates to ATVs and 

OHVs. 
 

The following excerpt, pertaining to OHVs, was obtained from Section 6 – Motor Vehicles & Traffic, Chapter 3 – Off 

Highway Vehicles, of the Brian Head Town Code.  
 

6-3-5:  HOURS OF OPERATION:  In order to preserve the solitude of the community, operation of OHVs after 10:00 p.m. 

to 8:00 a.m. shall not be allowed. 
 

6-3-6:  PERSONS UNDER THE AGE OF SIXTEEN:  No person under the age of sixteen (16) may operate or be in control 

of any off highway vehicles unless:  a. such person is under the direct visual supervision of an adult who is at least eighteen 

(18) years of age; or, b. such person has in their possession at the time of such operation or control a valid state off highway 

vehicle certificate. 

 

(continued on page 8) 
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Brian Head Town ATV/OHV Rules and 

Regulations 
(continued from page 7) 

 

6-3-7:  NOISE LEVEL LIMITATIONS:  OHVs may 

only operate if they have an exhaust silencer that complies 

with USEPA noise emission standards and maintain stock 

dba noise levels. 
 

6-3-8:  SPEED LIMIT:  The maximum speed limit for 

operation of OHVs within the town limits shall be twenty 

five (25) miles per hour, unless posted otherwise.  In 

addition, OHVs shall slow to five (5) miles per hour when 

approaching and passing non-motorized trail users. 
 

Besides having an exhaust silencer, a spark arrestor is 

required on all ATVs/OHVs.  Since we live in Utah, one of 

the driest States in the U.S., the spark arrestor will help 

prevent the ignition of a fire.  ATVs meet these 

requirements when they leave the factory and they may 

not be modified to defeat the purposes of such devices.   
 

Without an exhaust silencer, ATVs/OHVs create a lot of 

overwhelming noise! Too much noise pollution is not good 

for your health.  The following definition for “noise 

pollution” was found in Wikipedia:  “High noise levels can 

contribute to cardiovascular effects in humans, a rise in 

blood pressure, an increase in stress and vasoconstriction, 

and an increased incidence of coronary artery disease. In 

animals, noise can increase the risk of death by altering 

predator or prey detection and avoidance, interfere with 

reproduction and navigation, and contribute to permanent 

hearing loss.”  
 

With an exhaust silencer, EVERYONE (both rider and 

those around him/her) can enjoy the beauty of Brian Head 

and .   .   .   . the animals can enjoy their habitat too! 

Stop in at the Brian Head Town Hall and pick up a card with 

additional rules and guidelines.  Compliance with these 

requirements should enable everyone to enjoy Brian Head and 

the surrounding area.  And that, after all, is the goal:  to 

experience and enjoy our beautiful natural environment. Just 

remember, when riding your ATV or OHV, respect your 

neighbor and ENJOY YOUR RIDE! 
 

***************************************************** 
 

Citizen Alert System (Replaces Reverse 911) 
 

Receive alerts for emergencies and other important 

community messages by signing up for the Citizen Alert 

System for Iron County, Utah. Go to 

http://www.CitizenAlert.info. This notification system enables 

Iron County and the cities within the County to provide you 

with critical information quickly in a variety of situations, 

such as unexpected road closures, missing persons, and 

evacuation of buildings or neighborhoods. 
 

You will receive time-sensitive messages using whichever 

method you specify, such as your home, cellular phone or 

business phone, email, text message, hearing impaired 

receiving devices, and more.  You pick where, you pick how. 
 

Please take note that most phone voice alerts caller id will be 

from (435) 867-7610, especially in an emergency.  It may be a 

good idea to add this phone number in your contacts list as 

“Citizen Alert” or something similar so that you know who it 

is calling you.  Also, please understand this is not a phone 

number that you may call with questions.  You must contact 

the agency that sent you an alert with any questions you may 

have. 
 

If you have already registered your phone in the past with 

our old system (Reverse 911), you will need to register 

your information again on our new Alert System!  
 

************************************************************************************* 

Town Tidbits 
 

 Brian Head Town’s new slogan is – “Four Seasons of Fun!”  This slogan was approved (with a 3-2 vote) by the Town 

Council at their meeting of August 12, 2014. LEBO Design is now working on a logo for the Town. 
 

 Winter is coming fast this year!  When the snow arrives, please remember to keep the Town roads free from 

construction debris and parked cars to make it easier for our snow-plows.  Plowing will begin when snow depth 

reaches 4” (or at the direction of the Public Works Director or Marshal’s Office).  There are several roads to be 

plowed.  For every significant snow-storm the Public Works crew will work round-the-clock until all the roads have 

been plowed.  The roads are prioritized as follows:  first, the roads leading to the Public Safety Building will be 

plowed to allow access for the ambulances and fire engines to help with any emergencies that may arise; second, the 

residential roads will be plowed; and third, commercial roads will be plowed.   
 

It is the Town’s goal to have all streets plowed (one pass minimum) within four hours of the commencement of snow 

removal operations. Brian Head Town will not be responsible for the clearing of private parking lots, driveways, 

stairs, or snow-berms that accumulate as a result of snow removal from Town Streets. 
 

We appreciate everyone’s patience during snow times.  Remember, we’ll get to everyone within the first 4 hours of a 

snow storm!  Thanks for your cooperation and understanding.  

http://www.citizenalert.info/

